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Coming Events: 
 
Week 8 Sat 23 JUN Production Rehearsals in the Hall 12 – 6pm 

  AKSS Winter Sprint Series Race 3 Orienteering Event 4 – 5.30pm,  
 Sun 24 Production Rehearsals in the Hall 12 – 6pm 
 
Week 9 Mon 25 Production Week (evening performances Wednesday – Saturday) 
 Thu 28 CULTURAL & LEADERSHIP PHOTOS 
 
Week 10 Tue 3 – Sun 8 JUL Rarotonga Trip – Snr Te Reo and Kapa Haka students 

 Tue 3 WINTER SPORTS PHOTOS 
 Thu 5 Brain Bee Challenge, Round 2 at University of Auckland 
  12 & 13HOS Chelsea Bay trip 
  Senior Mid-Year Reports issued 
 Fri 6 Term 2 ends  

 
 Fri 20 JUL School Ball at Ellerslie Events Centre 

 Sat 21 VEX Robotics Scrimmage, Kristin School 
 
Week 1 Mon 23 JUL Term 3 begins 

 Wed 25 SCHOOL IN ACTION TOURS 11AM 
 Thu 26 SCHOOL IN ACTION TOURS 1.30PM 
 Sat 28 & Sun 29 Auckland Jazz Competition Heats 

 Sun 29 Shinagawa Summer School Students arrive (depart 18 Aug) 
 
Week 2 Mon 30 OPEN EVENING, 7PM STARTING IN THE HALL 
 Tue 31 2019 Year 9 enrolment begins  
  ICAS English Competition, Period 4 
 Wed 1 AUG Mathex Quiz Period 6 

  Lynfield College Music Department Variety Concert 
 Thu 2 & Fri 3 5th House Meetings 
 Fri 3 Lynfield College Science Fair Showcase, 4 – 6pm in G7 & 8 
 Sat 4 VEX Robotics Scrimmage, Lynfield College Hall 
 Sat 4 & Sun 5 Auckland Jazz Competition heats 
 
Week 3 Mon 6 – Sat 11 KBB Music Festival 
 Tue 7 Year 9 Speech Competition, Period 2 
 Wed 8 Junior Mid-Year Reports issued 
 Thu 9 Mt Maunganui College – Lynfield College Sports Exchange (at home) 
  Concert Band and Big Band at KBB Music Festival 

  Australian Mathematics Competition 
 Fri 10 Year 12 & 13 Tourism trip 
 Sat 11 Auckland Jazz Competition Finals 
Week 4 Tue 14 Lynfield College Music Department Jazz & Soul Concert 
 Wed 15 PISA Testing 
 Thu 16 Progress Conferences 4 – 7pm 
 Sat 18  VEX Robotics Scrimmage, venue TBA 
  Shinagawa Summer School Students depart 
 Sun 19 13GEO Rotorua trip departs 
 
Week 5 Mon 20 13GEO Rotorua trip returns 
 Tue 21 Progress Conferences 4 – 7pm 
 Wed 22 12ESS Stardome trip 
  Mathex Quiz Period 6  



Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Have your say on the future of the Education System in New Zealand 

The Ministry of Education is looking to have conversations with children, young people, parents, teachers, employers, iwi, 
families and whānau in support of shaping the world’s best education system. 

The new hub for the Education Conversation Kōrero Mātauranga has links to supporting information and outlines the different 
ways in which you can have your say. 

We would encourage all members of our community to visit this hub and give their feedback.  Of particular relevance to our 
secondary school pupils are the following three surveys: 

 Progress and Achievement for students in Years 1-10 (closes 28 June 2018)

 Tomorrow’s Schools (closes 6 August 2018)

 The future of NCEA (closes 16 September 2018)

We look forward to you joining us in being part of the voices that are heard. 

The Production 

This year our school production is Wheeler’s Luck and tickets are now on sale at the accounts office.  Very regular rehearsals 

have required considerable commitment from the staff and students involved.  The production will provide a wonderful 

opportunity for the school community to see the dramatic and technical talents of these students.  We invite families and friends 

of the College to attend.  Details of performance times are included in this newsletter and on our website. 

Lynfield College 60th Reunion 
It has been so lovely to see more of our past pupils in this our 60th Reunion year.  The weekend of the 8th and 9th of June 
saw the official celebrations starting with a special function for our Foundation Pupils on the Friday morning. 

The 60th Reunion weekend was a very successful event, with several hundred past pupils and staff either visiting the College for 
School in Action tours or attending the social activities that were organised.  Current Student Executive members represented 
the College as ambassadors, escorting groups of visitors around the school.  These students did an excellent job and received 
many compliments from the visitors, particularly for the respect shown them and the pride the students had in their school. 
Photos from the event can be viewed on our website in the 60th Reunion section.

“Thank you for a wonderful welcome this morning, put on by your pupils and staff, I could not be more proud of being an ‘old 
boy’ of the school.  The two young ladies that escorted us around the various classes were a delight and it was nice to reminisce 
with them the ways of 60 years ago.” Peter Clark (Year of 58) 

“Thank you, your staff and pupils for the hospitality they showed to us on Friday morning.  The welcome extended to us by 
your kapa haka group was both uplifting and humbling.  I was impressed by the way all the pupils that we talked with 
seemed so open and very proud of what they were going and what they had achieved.  The impression I got from walking 
around the place was that the students and staff were all polite, happy and all had the feeling of belonging.  I would like you to 
pass on my thanks to the two senior girls who took us on the tour of the school and (for) the respect and patience they showed 
to us.” Jim Murdoch (1958) 

“Many thanks for you and your crew for organising the great 60th Reunion.  The school sure has changed a lot in the 55 years 
since I left.  The Friday tour was great and makes me want to come back to school again!  The only class that looked the same 
was woodwork.”  Paul Warner (1961) 

Below left:  Foundation Pupils 
Below right:  Past and present pupils and staff 

https://conversation.education.govt.nz/
file://///internal.lynfield.school.nz/shared/Staff/Newsletter%20Drafts%202018%20Cheryl/NEWSLETTER/•%09http:/www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4374796/Curriculum-Progress-and-Achievement-survey-2018
file://///internal.lynfield.school.nz/shared/Staff/Newsletter%20Drafts%202018%20Cheryl/NEWSLETTER/•%09https:/consultation.education.govt.nz/education/tomorrows-schools-review-quick-survey/
file://///internal.lynfield.school.nz/shared/Staff/Newsletter%20Drafts%202018%20Cheryl/NEWSLETTER/•%09https:/conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/ncea-have-your-say/


Past versus Present Games: netball (Home 27, Guests 38) and basketball (Home 40, Guests 58)   
Past Pupils were the victors this time round.  However, we look forward to holding another challenge at the end of the season. 

Recent Student Success 

 Eve Gabor (Year 13) who took part in the New York Junior Academy programme earlier this year, where her team came
second, is being sponsored to attend the Global Science Summit in New York 25 – 27 July.  Congratulations, Eve.  We look
forward to hearing about the summit on your return.

 Congratulations to Lynfield College student Matt Holden and his heavy metal band Silvera, which won the Auckland
Regional finals of Smokefreerockquest 2018 on Saturday 9 June.  Matt is the band manager, songwriter and lead guitarist.
We wish them well for the nationals.

 The College Choir performed three items at the Big Sing held at Auckland Town Hall on Tuesday 12 June, including the first
public performance of a song composed by Mr Sigmund Sue with lyrics by Ms Tess Morrison.  The Choir’s rendition of
Johnny Angel was very warmly received, with the audience humming the tune afterwards.

C M Knell 
Principal 



 

 
Student Leader Profile – Assistant Arts & Culture Captains 

 
Kia Ora, we are your Assistant Arts and Cultural Captains for 2018, 
Cathy Lai and Dhruv Gupte.  To begin, we would like to express our 
thanks for electing us to this role.  We are honoured and extremely 
grateful for this opportunity.  The support and guidance that we have 
been receiving have been both humbling and invaluable in 
expressing the cultural and artistic sides of Lynfield College. 

 
Our year definitely started off with a bang, with the organisation of our 
annual Cultural Week, and of course, Cultural Day.  The Week itself 
ran very successfully with various cultural activities available every 
day of the week and Cultural Day was an absolute blast.  It was 
amazing, seeing the hard work that students put in, with after school 
and weekend practices paying off.  The energy present during the 
day was definitely unforgettable and it was an extremely proud 
moment for us, seeing the students and community of Lynfield 
coming together to celebrate the diverse cultures that make up our 
school.  The day went by in a flash, so full of excitement, fun 
performances and amazing food and was definitely one of the 
highlights of the year, not only for us but also for many students and 
families alike! 
 
We plan to continue celebrating the diversity of Arts in Lynfield with 
the organisation of yet another annual event - the Talent Quest.  This 
will take place in Term 3 and will allow students to showcase their 
various performing arts talents.  We are so excited and enthusiastic 
about planning this event. 

 
Additionally, we would like to acknowledge our Arts and Cultural Captains, Kais Azimullah and Nandeeta Prasad as well as Ms 
Phelan, our Arts Co-ordinator, for their unending support and hard work during the first half of this year.  We hope that the rest 
of our year will be equally as successful, and we look forward to tackling any new opportunities that come our way.  We hope 
that we have made you proud and once again, thank you for giving us the opportunity to do so! 
 
 
 
Year 13 Geography Muriwai Beach Field Trip 

 
Most visitors to Muriwai take sunscreen and a towel.  However, for Lynfield College Year 13 Geographers, the items of choice 
were aluminium foil, vaseline, oranges and wooden metre rulers.  Collecting data for their research internal assessment, they 
used these items to conduct a range of experiments at Muriwai Beach and neighbouring Māori Bay.  Comparisons were made 
of the speed and direction of sea currents, the slope of the beaches and the movement of sand by the wind.  This valuable 
outdoor experience enabled the students to see first-hand legendary features they had heard of in class – stacks, pillow-lava, 
platforms, an arch and a blow-hole. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Please note these changes to our Uniform Shop trading hours for the last 2 weeks of Term 3 

 
The shop will be closed on Friday 14 September. 

From Monday 17 to Friday 28 September the shop will be open reduced hours, 12.00 – 1.30pm daily. 
Normal hours will resume in Term 4 



 

 
Olympians and Refugees Day 

 
On Tuesday 19 June the New Zealand Olympic Committee organised a New Zealand Olympians day at the Trusts Arenas in 
Henderson to celebrate World Refugee Day.  This provided some of our refugee students with a wonderful opportunity to try 
different Olympic sports and to engage with Olympians like Barbara Kendall, Emily Gaddum, Evelyn Williamson, Tim Slyfield, 
Lindsay Tait, Chantal Brunner and Alexis Pritchard.  They also appreciated how sport can unite cultures, by providing young 
people with opportunities to learn new skills, challenge themselves and interact in a fun atmosphere.    
 
Three hundred refugee students from intermediate and secondary schools took part.  They enjoyed sports with which they were 
familiar: football, basketball, volleyball and badminton. But, they also had a go at some very different activities.  Seniors learned 
to fence, many students got to throw a bronze medal winner on to the judo mat and learned how to defend themselves with 
basic karate.  Most had never swung a golf club, but tried their hand on the improvised range and some students learned 
cheerleading moves.  Lynfield College students participated with enthusiasm and in great sporting spirit.  Our students were 
accompanied by Refugee Coordinator Chris Bangs, ESOL teacher Frances Maihi and bilingual assistant Hosai Abrahimi. 
 
Year 12 Afghani student Asghar Jaffari features in an interview in this Checkpoint item 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_j9Vo2qw0Go  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Asia New Zealand Foundation - Japan Sports Forum 

 
In May, I was lucky enough to be selected along with 9 other Physical Education teachers from around New Zealand to attend 
the Japan Sports Forum. This was organised and funded by the Asia-New Zealand foundation, which endeavours to connect 
New Zealanders with Asia.  
 
The forum was an opportunity for us to immerse ourselves in Japanese culture with a focus on sport and PE and to bring our 
experiences and connections back to share with our students, peers and community.  
 
The week-long forum was based in Tokyo and included a wide variety of experiences. We visited numerous schools and 
universities, attended various sporting events including J-league Baseball, the Grand Sumo and a Judo Kodokan. We observed 
traditional Japanese sports in action including Kendo and toured the Olympic and Rugby World Cup sites to get a gauge on 
progress. We had guest speakers including the New Zealand ambassador to Japan, expat teachers, rugby coaches and players 
who gave us insights into life and work in Japan. It was a full and busy week with learning experiences around every corner.  
 
One of the key messages I took away from the forum was that Japan offers many opportunities for our young people and is an 
interesting, vibrant and hospitable country. While being very different from New Zealand, there are also similarities. Japanese 
love sport as much as we do but just enjoy it in a slightly different but intriguing way. They are generous and welcoming and 
New Zealanders are widely respected, especially for our sporting prowess. The opportunities to work or study and play sport in 
Japan are more accessible than many realise. As the host country for the Rugby World Cup in 2019 and the Summer Olympics 
in 2020, Japan is an exciting destination to consider. 
 
 
My intention now is to use the connections that I have made in Japan and through the Asia-New Zealand Foundation to facilitate 
opportunities for Lynfield College students to experience Japan whether it be in a sporting context, education or simply as a 
travel experience. 
 
I would like to thank the Asia–New Zealand Foundation for funding my attendance at this forum and Lynfield College for allowing 
me the opportunity to broaden my cultural horizons. It is certainly an experience I will never forget. 
 
Greg Burne, HOD Physical Education 

https://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/checkpoint/audio/2018650019/refugees-and-olympians-play-sport-to-recognise-unique-days
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_j9Vo2qw0Go


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lynfield College School Ball 

 
This year the Ball will be held at the Ellerslie Convention Centre (Guineas Ballroom).   Dress is formal and will be guided by the 
theme ‘A Night of a Thousand Lights’.  Our school Ball has developed an excellent reputation for being enjoyable, well run and 
trouble-free. 
   
Date: Friday 20 July (this is the last Friday of the school holidays) 
Time: 7pm to 11.45pm   
Tickets: $115.00...  
 
The ticket price covers the cost of photography.  Photographers will be circulating throughout the evening as well as providing 
more traditional photography against a backdrop.  Photo booths will also be provided for less formal photography.   
 
Please be aware that the DJ will use ‘flashing’ lights. 
 
Our Ball Committee is conscious of the considerable expenses some of our students incur in preparing for the Ball and is 
encouraging students to limit their spending by searching second hand shops and assisting each other with hair and makeup. 
 
Ticket purchase is conditional on the student meeting all outstanding obligations to the College, having no more than 5% 
unjustified absences, meeting our Code of Conduct, having paid all fees owing to the College and having presented signed and 
completed permission forms.  Tickets will be on sale from the Accounts Office, to Year 13 students from 5 June and to Year 12 
from 11 June.  Ticket sales close Friday 22 June.  If you have any queries, please contact Mrs Gabrielle Clark, Deputy 

Principal, 6270600 ext 706 
 

Please note: The Lynfield College School Ball is an extra, provided by the College to those students who meet the criteria to 

attend.  Attendance at the Ball is a privilege and not a right.  Students have been informed about the criteria since the start of 
the year. 
 
 
 
2018 Lynfield College Production 

 
This year Lynfield College is presenting Wheeler’s Luck, a New Zealand comedy by Damon Andrews, Toby Leech and 
Nigel Collins. 

 
When local landowner Nora Cox dies, leaving her prime costal property to the people of the small town of Bell End, Mayor 
Duncan attempts to keep the details of the town’s acquisition secret, inviting Auckland developer Richard Lush to help him 
transform the asset in to a cash cow for the impoverished council.  However, Nora’s land holds historical and cultural 
significance to the town as it was the site of a daring rescue following a shipwreck over 100 years ago.  When rural postie 
Murray learns what is afoot, he sets out to scupper the mayor’s plans.  The play is full of wonderfully eccentric characters, lots of 
laughs and some exciting action.  
 
Ticket are now on sale at the Accounts Office.  Adults $10.00, Students and Senior Citizens $5.00. 
 
Evening performances in the Hall:  Wednesday 27 to Saturday 30 June, starting 7pm 

Ticket sales on the door from 6.30pm 
Doors open for audience seating at 6.45pm 
Refreshments will be available at intermission 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cup / Trophy Return 

 
If you have a cup or trophy which was awarded in 2017 (at Festival Awards, Senior or Junior prizegivings), please return them to 
the main reception in the Admin Building as soon as possible.  It is NOT necessary to polish cups before their return.  Thank 

you. 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE SEE OUR SCHOOL CALENDAR FOR UPCOMING EVENTS – ON THE WEBSITE AND PARENT PORTAL 
 

https://lynfield.mystudent.school.nz/calendar  
 
 
 
 
 
 
SPORTS SCENE 

 
Lynfield College 60th Reunion Past v Present games 

Last weekend as a part of the 60th anniversary celebrations of our school there were two games played where our present 
players pitted their skills against teams of ex-students.  It was fantastic to see so many who have previously played netball and 
basketball for Lynfield back on the court.  They proved that smart play combined with experience can still win over younger 
(fitter) current players, although in both sports we fielded a team of players from a mixture of our current winter teams.  These 
games were played in excellent spirit and everyone agreed we should do this more often! 
 
 
All Black ASB Young Leaders Rugby Experience 

Last week we found out that our nomination of Fa’asua Pepe to attend the All Black ASB Young Leaders Rugby Experience had 
been successful.  She was one of only 30 rugby players from the greater Auckland area to be selected.  Without Sua there 
would be no girls rugby team at Lynfield this year as she has worked tirelessly to gather a committed group of girls who are 
really enjoying their 10 Aside rugby experience.  Below is her report on her once in a lifetime experience: 
 
“It was such an honour to be given this opportunity and honestly I am grateful to all those who helped make it happen. It was a 
great experience and a great day. It was amazing to be welcomed at Eden Park by the Park Officials and be given a pass to go 
around on a tour of the stadium. It was amazing being able to see the places where everything happens behind the scenes such 
as the TMO box, the coaches’ boxes, visit the changing rooms, stand in the barbarians club room, go through the players tunne l 
and even be able to stand on and feel the grass of the World Famous Rugby Field! It was also breath-taking to be able to 
spectate the All Blacks Captains Run and be able to take pictures and selfies with them as they autograph and sign the gear 
that ASB had kindly provided me with. It was such an honour to be elected and chosen to attend this programme and it has 
honestly helped me to better understand the qualities and aspects of not only rugby but also of leadership and I am very grateful 
and happy towards Ms. Wilson and Ms. Walbran and my coaches for allowing me and helping me do so. It has been a good 
experience for me and I look forward to using and sharing the skills and tips I’ve learnt from this experience with my team and 
use it on the field for our next games. LC Hard!” 
 

https://lynfield.mystudent.school.nz/calendar


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On-site Physiotherapist 

Our physio holds two clinics each week at our school.  These are held on a Monday and Friday and to have an appointment 
students must book through the school nurse. 

 
 
Uniform care 

To help us continue to provide quality uniforms for our sports teams it is really important that these simple washing instructions 
are followed for all our sporting garments: 
Cold wash, NO dryer, NO iron 

 
 
 
 
2018 Road Race Results 

 

Placing 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th  

Senior Boys Toby Runting 
12MH 
Bray 

Jake Runting 
12RA 
Reid 

Callum Boulton 
12WD 
Lewis 

Kieren Chhiba 
13RY 
Faumuina 

Josh Boasman 
13WL 
Reid 

Julz Wagner 
12ST 
Bray 

Senior Girls Jackie de Pont 
13WL 
Reid 

Yong Shan 
Zhao 13WL 
Reid 

    

Year 11 Boys Sam Boasman 
11BN 
Zoricich 

TJ Piacun 
11NN 
Bray 

Ben Lee 
11YB 
Reid 

   

Year 11 Girls Danielle Hewett 
11YB 
Reid 

Winona Lee 
11YB 
Reid 

    

Year 10 Boys Nicholas Curin 
10RD 
Lewis 

Michael Jury 
10LE 
Zoricich 

Anlon Liu-
Flowers 10LF 
Fatialofa 

Atticus 
Waddington 
10PL Lewis 

Angad Bhatt 
10RD 
Lewis 

Abebe 
Gebreyesus 
10DL Reid 

Year 10 Girls Aahana Shetty 
10WG 
Zoricich 

Janna Blong 
10ST 
Reid 

Rina Zhang 
10PL 
Lewis 

Hiya 
Chowdhary 
10LF Faumuina 

  

Year 9 Boys Kartik Malik 
9ZM 
Zoricich 

Manish Nagula 
9WS 
Zoricich 

Stanley Long 
9MZ 
Bray 

Campbell 
Boulton 9HK 
Bray 

Caleb Phillips 
9DT 
Bray 

Jamie Hall 
9ZM 
Zoricich 

Year 9 Girls Ava Shields 
9ZM 
Zoricich 

     

 

 
 



 

 
 
Team Talk 

 
With the recent extremely wet and windy weather it is now starting to feel like winter on the side lines of our sports teams!  Our 
winter teams continue to impress both with their rapidly growing team spirit, their self-discipline and their results.  Current 
standings of note are: 
Premier 1 Netball - 4th out of 10 in Premier 1 grade at Netball Waitakere 
Premier 2 Netball - 1st Premier 2   
Senior Gold Netball - 4th in Senior A  
9 Gold Netball - 1st in 9A grade 
1st XI Girls Hockey - 1st in C Grade West 
U19A Boys Basketball - 1st in Central/West  
U17B Boys Basketball - 2nd= in U17B 
Junior A Boys Basketball - 2nd= in Junior B  
U19 Girls Basketball - 4th out of 10 in Open & U17A  
Junior Girls Basketball - 1st place in Junior B  
Senior A Boys Squash - 1st in Open B Central 

 
Football 

Unfortunately, the weather has caused several games to be deferred so standings for this sport are not very meaningful 
currently.  As the weather improves these games will be played. 
 
Boys Rugby  
Match Report:  Lynfield College Vs Onehunga High School – Saturday 26 May 

After a narrow loss last Saturday, the boys were excited to get into game 2 of the 2018 season against Onehunga High School 
at Ferguson Park.  Most turned up really early to both LC and Ferguson Park, and excitement was building throughout the team 
with the naming of the side.  The lucky 22 players got named by the coaches with a few last-minute changes due to players 
falling sick, or not arriving on time.  
 
Our mind-set was not like the previous week, switched on from the time we left the changing rooms, but with all the team now 
down on the field doing their personal warm ups, we got into the swing of our warm up.  And the last minute disruptions did not 
stop there, with our game being moved to Ferguson Park No 2 not the No 1 as per the draw.  But never mind, we took that as 
good challenge.  
 
Kick off time arrived with the whistle from our referee.   Nick took control of the team, with a couple of final words to motivate the 
boys.  The early stage of the game went from end to end with neither team putting any points on the board.  But around the 
15min mark LC was hot on attack, with a lineout 5m from the OHS try line.  OHS overthrew at the lineout, and Josh Kennedy 
pounced on the loose ball to race 5m to score in the left-hand corner.   TJ stepped up and converted from close to the side-line 
for 7/0 lead. 
 
 
From the restart, LC started to put the ball in the corners with strong wind behind them.   And more points followed moments 
later with Lawrence Vui, finishing off a nice backline movement again in the left-hand corner.   Again, TJ stepped up and nailed 
the conversion from the side-line for 14/0 lead.  From this point in the first half OHS took control of the game and scored 3 nice 
tries to lead into halftime 17/14.   
 
Halftime came at the right time for LC, and the boys knew in the huddle that we now had tough task at hand - playing into the 
strong breeze, and being down on the scoreboard.  But the coaches and leadership team had a lot of positive messages about 
what we needed to do better, and how we could get back into the game.  The boys rolled up their sleeves and when to work in 
the 2nd half.  Keeping the ball in hand and putting a lot more phases together.   This put OHS under pressure, and infringing 
came, giving us the field position we needed to score.  More points which came in the nice movement between back & forward 
and ended with David Stein scoring in the right-hand corner.   LC back to 19/17 lead with about 20mins to play. 
 
OHS went straight back on attack from the kick off, and put a lot of pressure on LC down in the 22m area.  The LC boys keep on 
making tackle after tackle over the next 5mins without conceding any further points.  But, after nice movement from OHS own 
half, they were able to cross for try out in the left-hand corner.  OHS 22/19 with about 10mins to play.  The boys rallied over the 
10mins and started to put a lot more pressure back on OHS, who started again to infringe and conceded some more penalties 
to give a chance of either draw or win. 
 
In the final play of the game, LC were hot on attack again and OHS gave us the chance to draw or press home for the win, but 
the smart move was to try and get the draw.  A penalty kick was award to LC just to the left-hand side of the goal post.  TJ 
stepped up again and kicked the goal for the match to be drawn at fulltime - a fair result for both teams.  We still have plenty to 
work on over the coming weeks! 
 
 
MVP points handed out this week went to: 

3 Points – David Stein   
2 Points – Louis Neville-Smith   
1 Point – Nick Kumar 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Individual Honours 

 
Vanessa Jim (Y11) is travelling to the USA to take part in an archery competition. 
 
Ella Smith (Y11) has been very fortunate to have been awarded a $4000 scholarship from the NZIFSA (Ice Skating national 

body), which is to be spent on training overseas. 
 
In the application Ella set a goal of working with a coach called Richard Laidlaw based in Australia to assist with her learning the 
highest level jumps that women usually do, being a double axel and the first of a triple jump, the triple salchow.  Richard has the 
reputation as a jump specialist as he is the only coach in Australia who has coached men to quad jumps.  Ella has participated 
in a skating camp with Richard in December last year. 
Ella will take up this fantastic opportunity during the first 3 weeks of July. 
 
Becky Chen (Y11) will represent NZ in China during August.  She will compete at the 15th World Chin Woo Wushu Tournament 

& Cultural Festival 2018 in Yuyao, and the 1st World Chin Woo Huo Yuanjia Hero Tournament in Tianjin. 
 
Simeon Raymond (Y9) is currently placed 5th in the Intermediate Boys division in Rock Climbing 

 
Sophia He (Y9) is currently placed 7th in the Intermediate Girls division in Rock Climbing 

 
Jacob Ivory (Y11) is currently placed 6th in the Senior Boys division in Rock Climbing 

 
 
If your son &/or daughter has achieved representative status (Auckland or NZ) or has competed in such events the Sports Office 
would very much like to hear about this.  Please either ask them to bring proof of the team they made/ level they achieved (e.g. 
certificate, letter of selection, etc) so we have the exact wording of their achievement, or email these details to 
fwalbran@lynfield.school.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Homework Support Groups          

    
The College Library opens at 8.00am remains open after school every day until 3.40pm, providing an excellent homework space 
for all students. 
 

Subject/Faculty What help is offered When Where 

English Assessment and homework help Thursday 3.20 - 4.20pm F10 

ESOL Writing, reading, understanding the language of 
subjects that ESOL students are studying 

Tuesday 3.20 – 4.20pm L6 

Mathematics & 
Statistics 

Study tips, general subject help, homework help, 
clarification and feedback about internal/external 
assessment requirements, extension opportunities 

Every lunchtime G15 

Music Rehearsal space is available (and supervised) – 
booking system 
 
External and Scholarship workshops 

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri - before 
school; Mon/Wed/Fri – 
lunchtimes; Mon-Thu afterschool 
During study leave 

Music Suite 

Te Reo Māori Marae open for students wishing to study 
Individual help at any time 
Tutorials during study leave (Level 1-3) 

Interval and lunchtime 
 

Marae 

International 
Languages 

Computer room open for language students to catch 
up with homework 

Wednesday Interval/lunchtime C5A 

Senior PE Homework Club Thursday after school I2 

Student Agency 
Group 

Pasifika Homework Club Wednesday morning 7.30 – 
8.30am 

Library 

Visual Arts Individual support progressing student folio boards 
Extra assistance for achievement of internal standards 

School holiday workshops 
 
Terms 2 and 3 

B8 – B12 

Drama Rehearsal spaces for groups working towards a 
practical assessment 
Tutorials and individual help for external assessment 

As required 
 
Term 4 

PAC, B1, B6 
 
B6 

Science Assessment and homework help Y9 – 11 
As required for Y12 & Y13 

Thursday lunchtime G8 

 
 

 

mailto:fwalbran@lynfield.school.n


 

 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 
 
Bus services for Auckland’s central suburbs are changing from Sunday 8 July 2018 
 

New bus routes, new route numbers and new timetables are available. 
If you catch buses in these areas, you will need to re-plan your journey on the new services before they start on 8 July. 
https://at.govt.nz/journeyplanner  
Alternatively, refer to the Central New Network map https://at.govt.nz/newnetworkcentral or view the new timetables from early 
June  https://at.govt.nz/timetables  
 
 
 
Outward Bound – School Holiday Parent & Teen Course 

 
Leaps & Bounds is the ultimate shared adventure for a parent/caregiver and their teenager (13 – 15 years). 
Over 8 days learn about yourself and each other in a challenging but supportive environment.  Form a relationship that is real, 
open, honest and based on respect while sharing the experience with other adults and teenagers in your group. 
Activities include tramping, camping, kayaking, running, sailing, swimming, rock climbing and high-ropes. 
 
Upcoming course dates: 
Sunday 15 July – Sunday 22 July 
Saturday 6 October – Saturday 13 October 
 
To find out more, get in touch on 0800 688 927 
outwardbound.co.nz    

https://at.govt.nz/journeyplanner
https://at.govt.nz/newnetworkcentral
https://at.govt.nz/timetables

